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Mr. Chairman: 

I wish to join previous speakers in flagging Canada’s concerns about the Khodorkovsky 
trial, which is a matter relevant to the work of the Permanent Council and the OSCE. The 
conviction of Mikhail Khodorkovsky can be perceived as sending a worrying signal 
about the rule of law in the Russian Federation. 

As the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada said on December 28, “Political 
considerations should have no role in the judicial process.’’ 

Canada continues to stress the importance of transparency and respect for the rule of law 
as important and fundamental OSCE commitments rooted in agreed principles, as 
recently reaffirmed in the Astana Declaration. 

My Minister has underlined that the government of Canada is troubled by the alleged lack 
of a judicial system that operates independently of the Russian government. Canada 
hopes that concrete steps will be taken to ensure that legal processes are impartial and 
transparent in Russia. 

 

Thank you – Merci. 
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